



Justin Elicker | Mayor

Tomi M. Veale | Director

CITY OF NEW HAVEN ELDERLY SERVICES DEPARTMENT

August 21, 2025

President Walker-Myers City of New Haven 165 Church Street New Haven, CT 06510

Re:

RESOLUTION OF THE NEW HAVEN BOARD OF ALDERS AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR OF THE CITY OF NEW HAVEN TO ACCEPT THE AGENCY ON AGING OF SOUTH-CENTRAL CONNECTICUT GRANT IN THE AMOUNT OF \$15,316.00 FOR FY26 TO PROVIDE SWIMMING LESSONS AND WATER AEROBICS FOR NEW HAVEN SENIOR CITIZENS.

Dear President Walker-Myers:

I am pleased to inform the Honorable Board of Alders that the City of New Haven, Elderly Services Department has been approved to receive a grant from the Agency on Aging of South Central Connecticut, for Fiscal Year 26 in which the Agency on Aging of South Central Connecticut, awarded the City of New Haven, Elderly Services Department \$15,316.00 in the form of a grant to offer swimming lessons and water aerobics to senior citizens.

The Department of Elderly Services is seeking Board of Alders approval to authorize the Mayor to accept these funds and authorize the Elderly Services Department to manage the activity of this grant by tracking and monitoring services that will present seniors with wraparound services available to them along with water safety, physical wellness, increase cognition, and recreational engagement for older adults.

Thank you for consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,

Tomi Veale

Director of Elderly Services

Jomi M/eale